
Summer Pines 

Residential Parking Permits 

 

In 2015 the City of Hudson implemented a residential parking restriction on Spruce Drive. 
Spruce Drive is part of Residential Parking Restriction – Zone A (Hudson High School Area). 
Being part of the restriction assists in alleviating traffic congestion, illegal parking and related 
health and safety hazards. A “Parking Permit” sign is posted at the West end of Spruce Drive, 
nearest to the High School. 

The restriction is enforced by the Hudson Police Department during Zone A hours, 7:30 a.m. to 
4:30 p.m. on school days. Warning tickets and citations are becoming more common when cars 
are parked on Spruce Drive during these hours without a Residential Parking Permit. 

Residents abutting Spruce Drive are eligible for two household permits and two guest permits. 
Those wishing to obtain a permit, please stop at Hudson City Hall (reception desk) to complete 
the form and provide proof of residence (drivers license). The form is then routed to Police 
Chief Jensen for resident abbutal verification, approval and permit issuance. 

For more information on Residential Parking Restrictions, follow the link below and reference 
Article III: Residential Parking Permit System (§235-38 through §235-53). Please note, the 
Hudson City Clerk confirmed the information found on the website still needs updating to 
include Spruce Drive. Also below is a link to the minutes from the May 4, 2015 meeting of the 
City of Hudson Common Council where Spruce Drive was included in the restriction. 

 

Residential Parking Permit System: http://ecode360.com/9775058 

 

Hudson Common Council Meeting Minutes – May 4, 
2015:http://www.ci.hudson.wi.us/AgendaCen…/…/Minutes/05042015-493 
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http://www.ci.hudson.wi.us/AgendaCenter/ViewFile/Minutes/05042015-493

